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Letters

The Time Is Now

After last fall’s mid-
term elections, I’d 
had my fill of the po-

litical machine. The endless 
radio and television ads that 
portrayed every individual 
as the worst possible choice 
desensitized me to the real 
issues that the candidates 
were supporting. By the 
time Election Day arrived, 
I barely had the energy to 
go to the polls. Despite the 
negative jingles ringing in 
my head, I picked the can-
didates I felt would best lead 
our state and country for the 
next few years. I am happy 
to report I did not vote all 
red nor all blue. Instead, I 
chose candidates based on 
issues I felt were important 
for my family, my profes-
sion, and my community. 
Too often today, we are led 
to believe that we must sub-
scribe to one party’s ideals 
to create “real change” in 
politics. Realistically, one 
party will never be able to 
drive policy change on a 
permanent level. Time has 
shown that the pendulum 
will swing back, and there 
will be a shift of power. 

Compromise has be-
come a four-letter word 
in politics. We are now in 
the political atmosphere of 

“mandates” based on elec-
tion results without a hint 
of working together toward 
a common goal. The house 
of medicine must not view 
issues through either red or 
blue lenses. Our issues tran-
scend any political party or 
any particular politician. 
Our “issues” are our pa-
tients. We must collectively 
put patients first in our ad-
vocacy efforts if we want to 
gain the respect of our lead-
ers in Congress. 

We have a unique op-
portunity this April at Con-
gressional Advocacy Day 
in Washington, D.C. There 
will be many new legislators 
in Congress after the fall 
elections—new leaders who 
need to hear from their con-
stituents. These leaders need 
advice when considering 
new legislation. 

 Join your fellow ophthal
mologists, and be an advo-
cate for your patients and 
your profession. Go to www.
aao.org/myf to sign up for 
Congressional Advocacy 
Day (April 15-16) and the 
Mid-Year Forum (April 15-
18).

The time for change is 
now.
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